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            6th September 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We are pleased to offer swimming sessions to Year 4 as they were not able to receive their swimming lessons 
in Year 3 due to lockdown. The lessons will be taking place at Shrewsbury School.  We are pleased to promote 
our children meeting the end of key stage swimming attainment targets of: 

• Swimming competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres 

• Using a range of strokes effectively, for example, front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke. 

• Performing safe self-rescue in different water based situations 

It has been agreed between all parties involved (Oakmeadow, Shrewsbury School and Caradoc Coaches) that 
the swimming sessions will follow the following structure: 
 

• Year will attend in two different blocks of 5 weeks starting on Monday 13th September. Robins will 
attend for the first 5 weeks beginning Monday 13th September followed by Hedgehogs beginning 
after half term on Monday 1st November. 

• On the day of their swimming session, children will be required to come to school with their swimming 
shorts/costumes underneath their School Uniform, so they are pool ready. They will need to bring a 
bag with their towel and spare underwear to change into after. 

• All children will sanitise their hands upon leaving school and before embarking onto the coach and on 
their return. 

• Wet towels and swimwear will be stored in their cloakroom and will need to be taken home with the 
children on the same day.  

 
As this is part of the curriculum expectations and during a school day, attendance is an expected requirement 
of all children, However, if you do have any concerns or you envisage your child having a problem please contact 
myself on 01743 875020 or email admin@oakmeadowprimary.co.uk marking it for the attention of Mr 
Ostermeyer Y4 swimming.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Sam Ostermeyer  
PE Coordinator 
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